Sherwood Primary School NEWSLETTER

28/06/2024



Dear Parents, Carers and Children,

EACH OF US UNIQUE!

This year, we have been shining the spotlight on our Mission Statement: We are Sherwood. Each of us Unique. As one family, we all thrive and excel together.

Next week is our **House Performing Arts competition** led by children in Y3-Y6. If your child is taking part, we invite two family members to attend to watch at **2.15pm on Friday afternoon**. Please bring your tickets (handed to your child this week). Loud cheering, singing and lots of clapping is a must from all audience members please! Good luck to our House Teams!

SPORTS DAYS

It's the Year of the Olympics! Family members are most welcome to join us for our Year Group races to cheer on our athletes and house teams. All children will require blue PE shorts and white t-shirts for Sports Day please. Please note the timing for your child's year group. We will open the school gates for visitors shortly before each event.

EYFS Sports: Monday 1st July 1.30-2pm

Year 1 and Year 2: Monday 1st July 2.10-3.10pm

Year 3: Tuesday 2nd July 1.30-2.15pm

Year 4: Tuesday 2nd July 2.30-3.15pm

Year 5: Wednesday 3rd July 1.30-2.15pm

Year 6: Wednesday 3rd July 2.30-3.15pm

Hope to see you there! A decision to postpone or proceed, based on the weather and the condition of the field, will be made at 12noon each day. Thank you.

FAMILY FUN RUN

It's our **family fun run this weekend** – Sunday from 10am. Thank you already, to so many of our family members for your sponsorship! Please share the link to our JustGiving Page or hand sponsorship into the Office in a named envelope. If your child can't run on Sunday, but would like to take part, there will be an opportunity in School next week to run around our Running Track.

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/sherwood-family-fun-run

Light refreshments will be on sale on return to School and Medals for all runners (11 years and under). It's certainly an action packed week ahead – please keep in the loop through our Website calendar and visit our gallery for lots of wonderful learning caught on camera!

Kind regards, Mrs J Lumb



Sherwood Family Fun Run

Our final fundraising event of the School year will be our Family Fun Run taking place on **Sunday 30th June (10am-1pm)**. This is a sponsored event for all members of the family to give our fundraising for our KS2 playground a final boost. Walk, jog or run – it's all for fun!

Our School Council and Sports Council representatives have been promoting the event with posters throughout school and planning the playground warm-up before we all begin.

The warm up will take place at **10am** on the Junior Yard. We will then complete a 3K route from School, through Mason's Wood (pictured here) and back into the School Grounds. There will be a **water station** in Mason's Wood for all participants and refreshments for sale on return to school.

If your child is not able to attend the event on the day, but would like to take part, there will be an opportunity to run within the School grounds in the following week. In order to gain an idea of numbers of family members taking part, please complete the school spider form over the next couple of weeks.

Please invite your friends and family members to sponsor you and your children through JustGiving. Please encourage your sponsors to include your child's name if possible/with your consent.

PLEASE CLICK HERE TO SPONSOR YOUR CHILD THROUGH OUR JUSTGIVING PAGE



Alternatively, Sponsorship money can be placed in a sealed, named envelope and handed into the school office. All runners, 11 years and under, will receive a medal.

Thank you in advance for your support!



BASE BOOKING FORM 2024-2025

Following your feedback, we have made an amendment to our BASE booking system. There will now be one booking form for the entire Academic Year (Autumn 2024, Spring 2024 and Summer Term 2025). Payments will continue to be requested each term. If you would like to make any amendment to your booking throughout the year, this can be done so on a termly basis only. We therefore request that you inform School in writing, providing three weeks of notice before the end of each term, with any change requests for the following term.

BASE Booking Form Academic Year 2024.25

We are not in a position to offer a 50% discount for Pupils in receipt of Pupil Premium for BASE in the next Academic Year. We are however able to continue to support free access to enrichment from our outside providers. Please click here for more details.

Booking deadline: Wednesday 3rd July 2024 at 5.00pm with places confirmed the week commencing 8th July.

WELCOME TO THE TEAM!

We are delighted to share the news that we have appointed two new members of Support Staff to the Sherwood Team. In September we will welcome Mrs Nicola Rowland as Teaching Assistant to Year 4 and Miss Tara Fisher as Teaching Assistant to EYFS. We are really thrilled with both appointments.

YEAR 5 AND YEAR 6 PERFORMANCE - ZOOM!

Our Year 5 and Year 6 children have been preparing for our end of year performance – Zoom! We invite parents and carers to join us in School for one of the performances. There will be two performances for family members:

- Wednesday 10th July at 6pm
- Thursday 11th July 6pm

Please request your tickets through School Spider. Tickets and any additional information required will come home with children next week. Thank you!

OUTDOOR ADVENTUROUS ACTIVITY CONSULTATION

Thank you to our Parents and Carers in Y2 to Y4 for sharing your views on our current Outdoor and Adventurous Activity Offer at Sherwood. Your views have been a vital part of our planning for the future. Please see bookbags today for a letter outlining our future plans. Thank you!

WEBSITE GALLERY

As always, <u>our gallery</u> is full of news from across the Curriculum (pictured here).



We are Sherwood. Each of us Unique. As one family, we all thrive and excel together.



Friday 28th June 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am pleased to write to share news of our children's class allocation for the Academic Year 2024-2025.

Over the course of the next three weeks, our children will have the opportunity to visit their new classroom and spend time with their new teachers and support staff ahead of the new academic year.

If your child is currently in **EYFS**, then your child will also bring home a letter today outlining details of their class allocation for next year.

From September, for a period of two terms, your child's class teacher will be released from class for one day each week to undertake planning, preparation, assessment, leadership responsibilities and professional development. On this day, our Curriculum will be delivered by Mrs Brown or Miss Gaunt, supported by our Higher-Level Teaching Assistants.

I am pleased to also share that we have also increased our Sports Coaching Hours in the Academic Year ahead, to maintain the high standard of Physical Education, coaching, professional development and enrichment that has been achieved at Sherwood this year.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding transition for September, please do not hesitate to speak to us.

Kind regards,

Mrs J Lumb

Headteacher

| Current Class | 2024-2025 Class | Class teacher(s) |
|------------------|------------------|-------------------------------------------|
| | Foundation Stage | Mrs N Hanson |
| | | Mrs B Stamp |
| | | Mrs M Brown and Mrs H Valli (Thursday) |
| Foundation Stage | 1MC | Mrs M McCaw |
| | | Mrs M Brown and Mrs A Roberts (Wednesday) |
| Foundation Stage | 1SL | Mrs S Lovejoy |
| | | Mrs M Brown and Mrs A Roberts (Wednesday) |
| 1SL | 2AH | Miss A Hough |
| | | Mrs M Brown and Mrs R Latif (Friday) |
| 1MC | 2KH | Mrs K Hobson |
| | | Mrs M Brown and Mrs R Latif (Friday) |
| 2AH | 3SR | Mrs S Raw |
| | | Mrs L Gaunt and Mrs A Carthy (Tuesday) |
| 2KH | 3KC | Mrs K Clarkson |
| | | Mrs L Gaunt and Mrs A Carthy (Tuesday) |
| 3KC | 4LT | Mrs L Terrell |
| | | Mrs L Gaunt and Mrs N Rowland (Wednesday) |
| 3SR | 4JB | Mr J Billington |
| | | Mrs L Gaunt and Mrs N Rowland (Wednesday) |
| 4LT | 5MH | Mrs M Holt |
| | | Mrs L Gaunt and Mrs H Cooksley (Thursday) |
| 4JB | 5MS | Mr M Stanton |
| | | Mrs L Gaunt and Mrs H Cooksley (Thursday) |
| 5MH | 6KS | Mrs K Sheppard |
| | | Mrs L Gaunt and Mrs S Iddon (Friday) |
| 5MS | 6SH | Mr S Hudson |
| | | Mrs L Gaunt and Mrs S Iddon (Friday) |



We are Sherwood. Each of us Unique. As one family, we all thrive and excel together.